FORKS RIFLE CLUB NEWSLETTER

PO Box 14842

Grand Forks, ND  58208-4842
APRIL 2021
SPRING MEMBERSHIP MEETING - MONDAY, MAY 3, 2021

7:00 PM CDT at the RANGE CLUBHOUSE
The spring membership meeting will cover the organization the summer leagues and updates on club activities and projects.  Members who plan on shooting in the summer leagues should attend this meeting.  This meeting provides members an opportunity to have a voice in club activities and the development of the range facilities. 

Over a year has transpired since we started dealing with the COVID 19, and we are still dealing with it.  The good news is that we have been able to maintain all our shooting programs.  A couple of the matches scheduled for last April and one in December ended up cancelled.  Some of the summer matches had to be rescheduled but were all completed.  The other good news is that we actually grew our membership in 2020.
So far in 2021, we have experienced lower numbers participating in the winter indoor leagues, but our membership numbers seem to be on track with past years.  One unknown is the impact the ammunition shortages being experienced will have on membership and participation in summer matches and leagues.  The shortage is not limited to loaded ammunition, but extends to reloading components as well.  There are no indications of it being resolved any time soon.
The other shoe that we are waiting to fall is the gun control action by the Democratic administration in Washington, D.C.  It is no secret what they want to do, and they will try to push it through since they control both the house and senate.  Enough of the political situation.
With the lack of snow, we anticipate an early start on range projects.  We finally received the funding from the 2020 NRA Foundation grant for concrete footings for the target carriers on the east end of the target pit on the high power range.  This will allow us to complete the installation. Due to the late fall we were able to add dirt to the 300 and 600 yard firing points on the high power range.  Planting grass on the dirt remains to be accomplished this spring, but since the dirt was added to south side of the firing points, we can continue to hold matches while the grass gets established.  Additionally, gravel was added to parking areas on the 200 and 300 yard firing points.  With the completion of these projects the high power range should be good for years to come.
The sighting-in-range continues to see a lot of use.  Maintaining the target frames on the twenty-five yard range continues to be a challenge.  Requiring a lot of volunteer time are the portable target stands.  Members can help by hanging their targets in the center or the frame.  This helps to minimize the hits on 2x2 uprights.  I also want to point out that the political campaign signs you see on the target frames, do not reflect negatively on the donor.  Quite the contrary, we are grateful for the donation of the corrugated plastic, which makes the best material to staple a target to.
The other thing you may have noticed is that the portable targets stands vary in height.  This is to help insure that your bullets impact directly into the backstop after passing through your target.  
The seven foot high stands are to be used in front of the 100 yard backstop when shooting from the heated shooting house or benches 6 to 11 (counting from the north end of the sighting-in-building).  We have added outriggers to the bases of these tall stands to keep them from blowing over.  
The five foot tall portable target stands are to be used on 25 yard range when shooting at 7 to 15 yard distances.  The shorter portable target stands should only be used close to the twenty five yard backstop.  When positioning the target stands try to ensure that your bullets do not strike the permanent target frames immediately in front of the 25 yard backstop.  Please do not drag the five foot or shorter target frames over in front of the 100 yard backstop, since bullets fired at these targets will hit the ground in front of the backstop and skip.
New pallets with corrugated cardboard have been put in place on the 100 yard backstop.  Please do not drag the portable target stands down to the backstop.

Take advantage of the summer leagues.  As a member you can try any of the leagues one time without any fee.  Come and check them out.  Rifle silhouette is on Monday evenings at 6:30 pm.  The outdoor handgun league is on Tuesday evenings with relays at 6:30 and 7:30 pm and on Thursday afternoons at 1:00 pm.  High power rifle is on Wednesday evenings at 6:30 pm.  The as-issued military rifle league is on Thursday evenings at 6:30 pm.  All leagues, winter or summer, are scheduled for ten weeks and the scores from the high five weeks are used to determine league standing.  Check out the <forksrifleclub.org> website for more information on the leagues.
Most of the club’s adult members hunt big game.  However, few take advantage of the opportunity to participate in the rifle silhouette league.  Seven of the ten weeks the league runs each summer are fired at 200 meters (220 yard).  You only fire 20 rounds a week.  The targets are full size armor plate silhouettes of chickens, pigs, turkeys and rams sitting on sections of railroad rail.  You get two and a half minutes for each bank of five targets.  The goal is to knock them off the rail regardless of where hit.  All shots are taken standing.  Three of the 10 league weeks are fired over the full course, chickens at 200 meters, pigs at 300 meters, turkeys at 385 meters and rams at 500 meters.  Not into shooting a high power rifle or short on ammo?  A .22 long rifle smallbore rifle silhouette course is set up along side the high power rifle silhouette course with 1/5th scale targets at 40, 60, 77 and 100 yards. 
Members are reminded that exploding targets, traces or incendiary ammunition, and fire works or pyrotechnics of any type are prohibited on the range.  We are in the middle of thousands of acres of CRP and pasture and cannot risk starting a fire.
Assuming that we get some spring rains, the mowing season will soon be with us.  It is our plan to mow on the west side of the north-south range road on Monday mornings between 7:00 and 11:00 am and mow on the east side on Wednesday mornings between 7:00 and 11:00 am. There may be additional mowing times due to weather or match requirements.  It recommended that you check the calendar on the website for any changes when planning an early morning trip to the range.
A facility such as this range requires a lot of maintenance to keep it in top condition.  Except for construction or specialty craft work, volunteers take care of the maintenance.  If you would like to volunteer contact Mike Knain, range officer, at 701-215-3239.

Remember to display your membership cards while utilizing the club facilities.
